

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

6000 DEFENSE PENTAGON WASHINGTON, DC 20301-8000

July 21, 2008

NETWORKS AND INFORMATION

Brigadier General Slawomir Szczepaniak Director, Armed Services Procurement Department Ministry of National Defense Al. Niepodleglosci 218 00-911 Warszawa, Poland ZAKLAIS OBOI UCI MINISTERSTIVA CIRLINY INFORMATION INF

Dear General Szczepaniak:

Congratulations on your recent success with the testing of Global Positioning System, Selective Availability Anti-Spoofing Modules integrated into the Polish radios for positioning, navigation, timing, and Blue Force Tracking purposes. It was a pleasure to assist you in these endeavors and we look forward to pursuing additional cooperative activities that will improve the command and control capabilities of the Polish armed forces and strengthen alliance interoperability.

Thank you for the assistance and hospitality rendered by your staff to the American delegation that traveled to Poland on 22-27 June. In particular, Colonel Andrzej Brzoza, Colonel Marek Grzybowski, and Lieutenant Colonel Krzysztof Kucharczyk were exceptional hosts. Additionally, please congratulate Mr. Rafal Trzaskowski, President of the Hertz Corporation, who performed the integration and test work. We appreciate his assistance to the American delegation.

Mr. Raymond Swider, who represented the Office of the Assistant Secretary of Defense for Networks and Information Integration last week, informed me that the Polish MoD has additional interests in satellite communications, tactical line-of-sight communications, and Mode 5 IFF. If we can be of further assistance in any of these areas, please do not hesitate to call. Ms. Patricia Gamble, our Director of International Coordination will serve as your initial point of contact. She can be reached at (703) 695-5970.

Sincerely,

Ronald & Jost

Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defense

(C3, Space and Spectrum)